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Scaffolding was around the School house at the start of the 

Spring term to repair guttering and brickwork. Since the two 

big ‘Christmas trees’ were removed in the garden the 

house is more visible and it is a lovely old building that has come alive since the pre-

school have moved in. 

 

The first half-term in  Spring 

term is always very much a 

working term as pupils settle 

back into routines following the 

excitement of the Christmas 

holidays. We still found time 

though for exciting lessons. 

Naturally the one that 

particularly sparked the pupils’ 

interests was the one on e-

safety. We left some good tips 

on the front page of our 

website for parents and carers 

who may have been setting up 

new digital devices and 

wanting to make sure they are 

internet safe for children. 

 

The 2nd half term was initially  

busy with workshops and 

school visits planned for 

different groups. These  

provided enrichment opportunities in Science and Computing. We were also keen 

to hear how our entries fared in the BBC Radio 2 500 words competition. Sadly, no 

significant results this year.  

Since joining the St Edmundsbury and Ipswich Diocesan Multi Academy Trust we 

have had invitations to take part in events for pupils and training for staff that have 

been of great benefit to the school. Through this support we are also now able to 

add to our library stock, purchase new phonic resources and small maths apparatus. 

This term with the support of our new interim Chair of Governors the LGB set out their 

vision for the school as a church school based around the parable of The Mustard 

Seed, the smallest of seeds but from which a mighty tree grew! We look with 

optimism to the announcement of pupil numbers for next year! 

 

Mrs Hookway, Headteacher 


